


improving the efficiency of the United Nations, the Special Committee needs to do its job
by recognizing that these steps are reasonable and long overdue.

With respect to items on the Committee's agenda regarding the maintenance of
intemational peace and security, the United States continues to believe that the
Committee should not pursue activities in this area that would be duplicative or
inconsistent with the roles of the principal organs of the United Nations as set forth in the
Charter. This includes consideration of a long-standing working paper that calls for,
among other things, legal study of General Assembly functions and powers. This also
includes a long-standing proposal regarding UN reform, as well as the question of the
General Assembly requesting an advisory opinion on the use of force from the
Intemational Court of Justice, a proposal that the United States has consistently stated it




